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Minutes of Annual General Meeting   
4 February 2017 held at Devonport Squash Club at 12.00 pm. 

 
1. Present:  
Special Guest – Richard Vaughan, CEO Squash Australia, 
Robert Clyde, Debbie Jones, Leon Barnett, Anne Collins, Jan Hopkins,  
Julie Smith-Kingston, Mark Hudson, Alan Blakers, George Moore, Andrew Moore, 
Andrew Strugnell, Edward Strugnell 
 
2. Apologies:  
Michael Brown, Kent Harbutt, Diane Kinghorn, Leigh Mitchell,  
Mike Palfreyman 
 
3. Confirmation of previous minutes of AGM held on 14 Feb 2016:  
Moved: Robert Clyde, Seconded: Mark Hudson     Carried 
 
4. Business Arising: Nil 
 
5. Declaration of Pecuniary Interest: Nil 
 
6. President’s Report: Leon presented report to meeting (copy attached below) 
     
Mark Hudson, Chairman, Squash Tasmania Performance Pathway Program gave a 
brief report.  Terry White has been appointed as the State Head Coach for 2017.  
Jadyn Wadd has returned to live in Tasmania and will be offered the opportunity to be a 
pathway coach. Phil Arnol from New Zealand who has many years of coaching 
experience at a top level is also looking to move to Tasmania and assist in the STPP.  
 
 
7. Treasurer’s Report: (copy attached below) 
Moved: Robert Clyde Seconded: Julie Smith-Kingston that Treasurer’s report be 
accepted          Carried 
 
8. Election of Squash Tasmania 2017 Office Bearers:  
 
Nomination for President: Leon Barnett – elected unopposed 
Nomination for Vice-President: Kent Harbutt – elected unopposed 
Nomination for Treasurer: Michael Brown – elected unopposed 
Nomination for Secretary: Diane Kinghorn – elected unopposed 
Nomination for Committee members:   Robert Clyde,    Julie Smith-Kingston, 
Leigh Mitchell, Anne Collins – all elected unopposed. 
 
9. Appointment of Auditor: Deferred for discussion at next committee meeting. 
 
10. Club Affiliation Fees: It was agreed that Michael Brown’s suggestion that the fees 
remain the same for 2017.  $50.00 for senior players & $30.00 for junior players. 
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11. Notice of Motions: Nil 
 
12. General Business: Nil 
 
13. Presentation of Ian Hocking Awards for 2016:  
Leon spoke briefly about Ian Hocking and his great contribution to squash not only in 
Tasmania but nationally. 
Recipients of awards are:  Jan Hopkins, Michael Brown, George Moore, 
Edward Strugnell 
 
Richard Vaughan, CEO of Squash Australia spoke to meeting about the aims and 
procedures that need to be in place over the next several years for SA to be able to 
procure future funding from the Australian Sports Commission. He outlined features of 
the new SA website which has been created and with new user facilities being added as 
they become available over the next 12 months or so.  
 
Next Meeting: TBA  
 
14. Close 1.30pm 
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2016 Squash Tasmania President’s Report 
Committee: - Kent Harbutt (Vice President), Michael Brown (Treasurer), Di Kinghorn 
(Secretary), Julie Smith-Kingston, Leigh Michell, Mike Palfreyman, Robbie Clyde. 
I would like to take this opportunity to commence my report by thanking all the 
Committee Members for their support during 2016 and for their guidance in helping me 
with my role as President of Squash Tasmania. 
 
Squash to Schools Presentation 
 
Squash was presented to several Primary Schools in the North and South and although 
the conversion numbers were not great, this program, in my opinion must continue. With 
more promotional flyers to be placed in Primary and High School newsletters, I am 
confident that that our junior intake will increase. 
 
State Junior Performance Pathway Program 
 
This program is going from strength to strength with our juniors hitting well above their 
weight on the National circuit. The training camps have been a huge success with the 
attendance of experienced mainland coaches providing valuable coaching for our 
juniors. 
We welcome the appointment of Terry White to the position as the 2017 State Head 
Coach, and the knowledge and experience that Terry brings with him will further our 
advances on the Junior Squash scene. 

I would like to thank Mark Hudson (Chairperson), Steve Lee (Head Coach) and Angela 
Desire for the work that they have put in during their time as part of the Junior 
Performance Pathway Committee. These three volunteers have worked tirelessly to 
make the Pathway Programs work and help our youngsters achieve success on a state 
and national level. 

Squash Tasmania Affiliation 

Our affiliation numbers have remained steady thanks to Devonport Racquetball Club’s 
affiliation to our association. Our aim for 2017 is to approach several nonaffiliated clubs 
with the hope to convert these clubs into affiliated members of Squash Tasmania. 

In closing, it has been a privilege to be a part of our association and an honor to have 
had held the position of President. 

I wish everyone every success and happiness for 2017 and beyond and I have no doubt 
that Squash Tasmania will continue to flourish. 

Leon Barnett (President Squash Tasmania) 
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